ADDENDUM NO. 1 TO THE BIDDING DOCUMENTS
 WWTP IMPROVEMENTS PER
For the
LITTLE RIVER BAND OF OTTAWA INDIANS
I.	This Addendum is issued to all prospective firms that intend to submit proposals for the WWTP Improvements Preliminary Engineering Report.  This Addendum serves to clarify, revise and supersede information in the original Request for Proposals.  
II.	The prospective firm shall acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in their proposal.
III.	The date for receipt of proposals is changed and as follows:  Proposals will be received by 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Time) on Monday, June 23, 2025, the proposals will be opened during a closed bid opening on Tuesday, June 24, 2025, or as soon thereafter as practicable.
IV.	The following changes/clarifications are made to the project manual. 
The RFP includes a requirement that the PER will conform to the format of the Interagency Memorandum dated January 16, 2013.  However, upon further review of the specified PER format, there are a number of elements that are not required to be included.    
The following items shall be excluded from the “General Outline of a Preliminary Engineering Report”.  
1) PROJECT PLANNING
b) Environmental Resources Present
d) Community Engagement
2) EXISTING FACILITIES
d) Financial Status of any Existing Facilities
e) Water/Energy/Waste Audits
4) ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED
g) ii) Green Infrastructure
6) PROPOSED PROJECT (RECOMMENDED ALTERNATIVE)
d) ii) Green Infrastructure
f) Annual Operating Budget
i) Income
iii) Debt Repayments
iv) Reserves
Dated:	 June 13, 2025
	Gary Lewis, Utility Director for the Little River Band of Ottawa Indians
